
Mike’s District One Intergroup Liaison Report (09/09/2024) 

 

1) Central Office reported that Hotline vacancies exist in Central Office. They are Monday, 12 
noon to 4 pm, Thursday 8 am to 12 noon, and Friday 8 am to 12 noon. 

     Pamphlets will now be sold at cost to groups and individuals. 

     Men's Night Out needs a new chairperson. 

     Our Central Office Manager has resigned her position, effective October 4, 2024. (We wish 
Judy well as she is headed back to Ohio.) 

     Use the new email for Central Office: lvaa@lvcentraloffice.org 

 

2) Board of Directors Treasurer reported that group and individual contributions, as well as, the 
meeting room usage rent are still below budgetary expectations. YTD, Central Office is 
showing $5,560 in expense spending over contributions received, still well within budgetary 
expectations. Thanks went to our office manager, who has done a terrific job holding our 
expenses in line with the 2024 budget. Cash flow is sufficient for our current monthly needs. 

 

3) Board of Directors Chairperson reported the second reading of the BOD proposed by-law 
changes. A vote will be held at the October meeting according to by-law procedures. 

 

4) 12th Step List reported that the list of volunteers will be updated. 

 

5) Accessibilities reported that Meetings To Go Is our meeting service to aid AA members who 
are homebound or staying in long-term care. Volunteers are welcomed. 

     The workshop, "Seniors in Sobriety" will be held at Central Office, on Saturday, October 26, 
2024, from 2-4 pm. A panel of speakers will share their service experiences. Coffee, snacks, 
and light refreshments will be served. 

     A resource flyer containing QR codes for American Sign Language meetings, a link to the Las 
Vegas Hispanic Central Office website, as well as many other resources that can help groups 
accommodate alcoholics with diverse needs, is currently being created.  

     The next committee meeting is on Monday, September 23, 2024, at 7 pm. 

 

6) CPC reported that the "Welcome the Newcomer" Open House will be held Sunday, September 
22, 2024, from 11 am to 2 pm, at Central Office. Volunteers are needed. The event will 
include a meet and greet session, a potluck lunch, a speaker/discussion session, and a 
sobriety countdown. Everyone in the fellowship is welcome and encouraged to bring a 
newcomer.  

     CPC attended L.I.M.A.'s Resource sharing event. A short presentation on behalf of AA was 
given to over 165 professionals in the medical, law enforcement and recovery fields. 

     CPC/PI meets on the 2nd Monday of the month, on Zoom, from 4:30 pm to 5:30 pm. 

 

7) General Service reported that the Tonopah Fall Assembly attracted 250 attendees. Featured 
speakers included our delegate, Jake S., with a presentation on his General Services 
Conference trip and Rhonda W. discussed safety in AA.  

     Elections were held for all the Area 42 positions.  

     Numerous reports were presented by Districts, Area, and ad hoc committees. 

     The next SAGSC meeting will be Sunday, November 10, 2024, from 1:15 pm to 4 pm, at Central 
Office. 



     The Tonopah Spring Assembly will be April 4-6, 2025. 

     The 2025 AA International Convention will be in Vancouver, BC, Canada, on July 2-6, 2025. 

      

8) Las Vegas RoundUp reported that early registration, to save $10, will be ending soon. Daily 
parking passes are available. 

 

9) Grapevine reported that everyone enjoyed the fun activities during the voting intervals in 
Tonopah. 

     "Living Sober" turns 50! Submit stories to Grapevine on how this book has helped you. 

     Grapevine will attend: the District 5B picnic; the District 1 picnic; Accessibilities' "Seniors in 
Service" panel; CPC's "Meet the Newcomer" forum; District 1's Grapevine Writing Workshop 
on November 17th; and the Las Vegas RoundUp. 

 

10) Gratitude Ball reported the event will take place at Palace Station, on October 5th, for $75 
per ticket. Five "staycation" packages are still available until September 13th. The package 
costs $233 (including taxes) and contains a room night, one ticket to the Ball, $50 of "grand 
prize" raffle tickets and $50 of "basket" raffle tickets. 

 

11) H&I reported they are carrying the message to those confined in hospitals and institutions. 
Volunteers must have a minimum of one year of sobriety and attendance at two consecutive 
meetings.  

     The next meeting is on October 17, 2024, from 6 pm to 7 pm. Orientation will start at 5:30 pm.  

     H&I will have a table at the Las Vegas RoundUp and chair a "marathon meeting" on Friday, 
November 29th, at 4 pm. 

 

12) Hotline reported they are doing fine. Volunteers are always welcome, especially transfer 
captains. Currently, they need 3 additional captains.  

     Hotline is for informational purposes only. They inform callers where they can find a meeting 
or accept a return phone number where the caller can be contacted if they are requesting a 
12th Step call. Hotline does not do 12th Step work. 

     Contact info: centralofficehotline@gmail.com or Saul at 702-845-8830. 

     Our office manager read an appreciative email she received from parents of a hotline caller. 

 

13) SLVRSTRK reported the need for a co-editor. 

 

14) New Business: The Board of Directors is accepting resumes for the upcoming rotation of 
Board members for the 2025-2027 term. 

 

It was great to see all my District 1 friends in Tonopah! 

Mike 


